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PUBLIC TOILETS 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 69/16 10 OCTOBER 2016 

The purpose of this Report is to update Members on the latest information about both the documentation 
for the freehold transfer of the Eastern Esplanade, Marlborough Road and Ventnor Park Toilets and the 
Condition Surveys on them.  

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BACKGROUND  

a) The Town Council took on responsibility for the management of the Eastern Esplanade, 
Marlborough Road and Ventnor Park Toilets from 1 April this year under Tenancies at Will as 
a transition stage while agreement was reached on their freehold Transfer. 

b) At its meeting of 30 August the Public Buildings Working Group decided as part of its due 
diligence to commission Condition Surveys of each of them from Gully Howard. 

2)  FREEHOLD TRANSFER 

a) The draft documentation for the freehold transfer of the Eastern Esplanade and Ventnor Park 
toilets was received from the Isle of Wight Council on 22 July with a note that the 
Marlborough Road document required further work before submission. 

b) The Town Council meeting of 8 August adopted the proposal from its Pubic Buildings 
Working Group to refer the two transfers to its solicitor, Glanvilles, for advice. 

c) The two major issues identified to Glanvilles by the Public Buildings Working Group were the 
call-back clause in all the Isle of Wight Council’s documentation for Town and Parish Councils 
taking on the transfer of toilets and the Eastern Esplanade toilets’ proximity to the wall behind 
them. 

d) Although both those issues have now been resolved, Glanvilles are proposing several other 
amendments. 

e) An email from the Isle of Wight Council’s solicitor Heather Legood of 16 September – attached 
to this Report – reiterated the approach previously expressed by Portfolio Holder Paul Fuller 
that Town and Parish Councils are expected to accept common documentation and failure to 
do so might result in the withdrawal of the transfer offer. 

f) The email was considered at the Public Buildings Working Group meeting of 21 September 
and it was agreed to ask Glanvilles advice as to whether the other amendments still need to be 
progressed. 

g) Rajinder Sangha’s response to that question is set out in his email of 4 October that is also 
attached to this Report.    

3)  CONDITION SURVEYS 

a) The Condition Surveys on all three toilets were received on 19 September, circulated to the 
members of the Public Buildings Working Group and considered that their meeting of 21 
September. 

b) Councillor James Toogood advised that overall there was little of concern as much of the work 
could be done by our Maintenance Manager with none of the identified repair work involving 
major expenditure. 

c) It was agreed to establish a maintenance schedule for all the toilets based on the Surveys. 

4)  RECOMMENDATION 

The Town Council is recommended to ask its solicitor to continue to progress the other proposed 
amendments to the transfer documentation and to agree the response to the Condition Surveys as 
set out in section 3 of Report 69/16. 

 






